

Poppleton Ousebank Primary School

Safeguarding and Well Being Newsletter - January 2024



Happy New Year!!!!

I hope you have had a wonderful festive season and are feeling refreshed and ready for the new year.

Please see below our new Safeguarding Poster - Miss Linda Collier takes over as Deputy Safeguarding Lead for the school.

Mrs Vicky Mitchinson

Deputy Headteacher/DSL

Safeguarding/Pastoral/Attendance/PREVENT Lead

Our Safeguarding Team



If you have any concerns about a child or adult's safety, welfare or general well-being, please ensure that you speak with a member of our safeguarding team straight away.

01904 795930 OR EMAIL

V.MITCHINSON@POP.HSLT.ACADEMY | HEADTEACHER@POP.HSLT.ACADEMY | D.CARD@POP.HSLT.ACADEMY











Safe Children | Safe Adults | Safe Environment

If you have a concern that a child is vulnerable or at risk of significant harm please contact the Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub in York

Phone: 01904 551900 | Email: MASH@york.gov.uk

Outside office hours, at weekends and on public holidays contact the emergency duty team on 01609 780780.

Hope SENTAMU LEARNING TRUST



Wellbeing in Mind drop in sessions

- Each month the wellbeing team will be hosting coffee mornings. This gives you as parents the opportunity to meet the team and to discuss a range of different topics. These are held in the POPSOC building from 9am.
- Tuesday 16th January General drop in to share any worries or corners or speak to the WBIM Team.

January Blues

January can often be a difficult month for many people — Christmas is over, the weather is cold with winter stretching ahead of us still and the nights are longer.

Many of the things that we do to cheer ourselves up (walks in the countryside, outdoor exercise, playing in the park, enjoying the sunshine ...) are all harder to achieve.

However, there are some ways that we can help ourselves beat those 'January Blues'.



Who can you speak to?

If you have a concern about your own or another child then please always say something.

You can speak to any member of staff or speak directly to a member of our Safeguarding team. They are called Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSL's). Please see the poster attached to see who they are in school.

Who to contact if you need support or are worried about a child or family.

City of York
Safeguarding Children Partnership about the safety of a child, you should contact the police on 999.

If you believe the situation is urgent but does not require the police, please call **01904 551900** to contact York MASH to discuss your concerns. Should you need to call outside office hours, at weekends and on public holidays contact the **emergency duty team telephone: 0300 131 2 131.**







Helping Men escape domestic abuse

MORE SLEEP NEEDED?

We all need to sleep well to help our bodies recover from the day.

Top Tips for better sleep:

Establish a regular, relaxing bedtime routine that lets you unwind and sends a signal to your brain that it's time to sleep.

Create a restful environment: bedrooms that are dark, cool and quiet are generally easier to fall asleep and stay asleep in.

Try to go to sleep and wake up at the same time each day.

Exercise regularly but avoid vigorous exercise near bedtime if it affects your sleep.

Avoid caffeine and alcohol before bed. They can stop you falling asleep and prevent deep sleep.

Avoid using screens in the evening, including on smartphones and tablets. The light from the screen can have a negative effect on sleep, and social media, news and games can all stimulate your brain and make you feel anxious.

Write down your worries if you lie awake worrying about tomorrow. This can help put your mind at rest.

If you can't sleep, don't worry about it. Get up and do something relaxing like listening to music or reading until you feel sleepy.

How to contact us

Please email Mrs Mitchinson at v.mitchinson@pop.hslt.academy or email hello@pop.hslt.academy or alternatively call the school office to make an appointment



Online Safety

